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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead and Hampstead Heath Fringes, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:
 2019/2811/P
Address:

 9 Thurlow Road
Case Officer:
Josh Lawlor 

Date:  9th September 2019
I see there is now a tree constraints plan and a site survey with trees on it for this application showing it is now certain that 5 trees on site are planned for felling as I had suspected.  In addition to my previous objection, I ask you to accept and consider this further objection due to the damage to Biodiversity Corridor J (BDCJ) 'Shepherd's Walk, Spring Walk and Spring Path' of the Hampstead Neighbourhood Plan within which this rear garden is sited.  This removal of 5 trees will also have an impact on the street treescape, both of Thurlow Road and of Shepherd Walk, a significant loss of public amenity.
The tree constraints plan and site survey placed on the website do not look seriously at constraints to the development by trees; it appears they are merely annotated plans by a buildings design company: they do not give a table of tree survey measurements, tree condition or RPA calculations.  At the end of number 10 Thurlow Road's rear garden there is a very tall silver birch only 3 metres from the boundary with number 9 that is not on the plan, yet it is likely that its RPA could be encroached upon by the building.
From HNP, NE3:
1.  Development proposals, where appropriate, should include measures to protect and assist in the restoration of Hampstead's tree lines and biodiversity corridors, reducing the incidence of breaks and the length of gaps.
3.  Proposals for property that include part of the above should not diminish the ability of biodiversity corridors to provide habitat and the free movement of wildlife.
4.  Subject to their scale and location, proposals should establish the quality of the existing biodiversity through relevant ecological appraisal and species surveys. Applicants should show in their proposals how they plan to enhance both biodiversity and habitats.
The developer has now also had the site cleared of all shrubs, so it is not possible for the quality of the habitat here along BCJ to be retained, let alone improved.  Indeed it is not possible to do a proper evaluation of the existing biodiversity habitat to establish what this project needs to do better than.
In error I omitted to include woodpeckers in my list of wildlife that visits BCJ and have had it confirmed from several people with rear gardens in BCJ that they were visitors this year too.  The sound of their calls and drumming are most delightful and a big plus for the Biodiversity Corridor here, confirming a habitat including mature trees with good screening and invertebrates.
With all good wishes

Dr Vicki Harding, Tree Officer Heath & Hampstead Society

